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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 8th January 2011
CWA Band Room, Carrickfergus
Chairperson

Allan Davison

Attendees

Stephen Kennedy, John Patton, Bill Clements, Alan Hunter, Patricia Gibson, David Johnston, Jack Strain, Ronnie Kennedy, Paul Kirk, Ken Tweedie
Apologies
Jeanette Morton, Des Lowry, Sam Howlett
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted.

Correspondence
Prof. Tabby Clegg from NICHE requested information regarding trade stands at contests.
Michael Alcorn from Queen’s University, Belfast emailed the BBL to say that he had booked the Whitla Hall for 26th and 27th November 2011 with a view to running the Festival of Brass. He envisaged that a brass band entertainment contest would run on Saturday 26th. 
These were discussed later in the meeting

Treasurer’s Report

During the proceeding AGM, KT advised that the balance at bank was £2643.34.
AD clarified queries with the accounts from the AGM and advised that a new ledger-style system is now in place to enable cross-referencing and clarity. Further work will be done to clarify the accounts before they can be closed for the financial year.

Solos & Quartets

At the time of the meeting there were 147 Junior entries and 79 Senior entries. John Houston is unfortunately now unavailable to adjudicate the Juniors due to an unavoidable family commitment. Bob Quick from WELB and Stevie Magee who is a prepatetic teacher in Strabane were discussed as possible alternatives. Ronnie Kennedy suggested that Dr Windsor Hylands be considered also. Mike Hannon has yet to be confirmed as adjudicator for the seniors. 

The day will start at 9:30am

Open/Closed adjudication was discussed at length and it was decided that the juniors would remain as open adjudication and the seniors would remain as closed adjudication, as per last year.

Actions:

John Patton to organise the adjudicator’s box

Allan Davison to organise stands

Alan Hunter to organise electric piano

Alan Hunter to organise medals

Paul Kirk to organise adjudication sheets

Allan Davison to organise programme printing
Paul Kirk to confirm whether the piano at the Paton Halls has been tuned recently.
Downshire Brass will provide catering on the day

Please turn over…

Fivemiletown

At the time of the meeting, entries were confirmed as follows:
Championship Grade: Murley, Strabane, Laganvale, 1st Old Boys

2nd Grade: Downshire, Roughan, Templemore, 3rd Carrick

3rd Grade: Comber, St Mark’s, CWA, Wellington, St Mary’s (verbal confirmation only)
4th Grade: Maguiresbridge, Dungannon

An entry was also expected to be confirmed from Poyntzpass.

It was noted that there are currently no 5th Grade or Unaffiliated bands entered and that the contest promoters are keen to promote this section. 

AD to contact unaffiliated bands from the area in conjunction with the sponsors. AD expressed delight that Laganvale and Strabane were both going to enter.

It was proposed that Alan Beattie be compere on the day or Bill Caughey and Ken McFarlane.

AD to contact the sponsors to organise a local person as entertainment adjudicator. If not forthcoming, then the BBL will organise this.

Percussion: Flute Band League contest is on the same day as FMT so much of NIBA percussion will be unavailable to BBL. It was hoped that in conjunction with the NIBA and Murley band that the usual set of percussion will be available.

The draw for the Fivemiletown contest will be made at the February Meeting. 

PK to organise flights for Malcolm Brownbill.

Contest start time to be confirmed at the February meeting.

Playing times are as follows:

Championship Grade: minimum 20 mins, maximum 25 minutes

5th Grade and Unaffiliated: Up to 15 mins

All other sections: minimum 15 mins, maximum 20 mins. 

Spring Festival

PK to organise postage of entry forms. Closing decided as 12th February. Test Pieces will be own choice as agreed at December meeting.

PK to book flights for Colin Hardy.

It has been proposed that the newly formed North West Youth Brass Band will perform a ½ hour programme while the contest results are being prepared.

A Junior Band section will run on the day, at the start of the afternoon session. Playing time will be limited to 10 mins and bands will play own choice (not necessarily a march and a hymn). 

AH keeping in touch with Bob Quick (WELB) with a view to using WELB’s percussion on the day in order to save on transport costs.

European Youth Brass Band

AD informed the meeting that 2 members or local bands were likely to be accepted into the EYBB this year, names TBC.
Tom Mercer Memorial Trophy
Discussions are to continue between BBL and 1st Old Boys regarding the Charity Fundraising Dinner.
European Youth Band

5 members of local bands have been submitted for entry to the European Youth Band
QUB Contest

It was provisionally agreed that the contest should proceed. 

AD, AH, PK to meet with Michael Alcorn to discuss further.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on 5th February at 3pm in CWA’s Band Room
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